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Minutes of the BOXFORD CONSERVATION COMMISSION

TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM #1

March 17, 2016   7:30PM

Present:  Peter Delaney, Lana Spillman, Natasha Grigg, Mark Mitsch, Paris Beckett, Director Ross Povenmire, Minutes Sec’y Judi Stickney

Absent: Frank Di Luna, Alan Fowler
Others Present: Lou Athanas, Jeremy Bennett, Nancy Merrill, Randy Bernard, Jacqueline Bernard, Faith Barringer, Harry Perkins, Chris Lee, Chris Green
Meeting Called to Order:

With a quorum present, Chairman Delaney called the meeting to order at 7:31PM.


7:31PM
PUBLIC HEARINGS AND SCHEDULED DISCUSSION ITEMS:
· Discussion of Licenses for Agricultural Use of Conservation Lands:

Documents Submitted:

· License for Agricultural Use of Conservation Land: Witch Hollow Farm

· License for Agricultural Use of Conservation Land: Peabody Field

· License for Agricultural Use of Conservation Land: Nason Conservation Land

· License for Agricultural Use of Conservation Land: Mill Brook Farm Field

· License for Agricultural Use of Conservation Land: Hovey’s Pond Meadow

· License for Agricultural Use of Conservation Land: Haynes Field

· License for Agricultural Use of Conservation Land: Cargill Field

The Director provided the Commissioners with a copy of all agricultural licenses. As the Commissioners reviewed the licenses, a discussion ensued on the use of herbicides on conservation land to remove invasive species. The Commissioners decided that the licensees will need to provide clarification to the Conservation Commission on how and where they will use herbicides. At the conclusion of the discussion, the Commission took the following action:

On a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to ratify the license agreements for agricultural use of conservation land for:

Witch Hollow Farm

Haynes Field

Mill Brook Farm Field

Hovey’s Pond Meadow

Peabody Field

Cargill Field

Nason Conservation Land

as discussed, with the stipulation of clarification on the method used for eradicating invasives.  

7:33PM
PENDING ACTION ITEMS

· Emergency Certification, 67B Topsfield Road: The Director provided photos for the Commissioners to view as he described the condition of the property upon his site visit. Two trees fell next to a pond.  Povenmire recommended that the Commissioners ratify the Emergency Certification.   Spillman suggested that it is best to issue an Emergency Certification under the Bylaw as well as under the Act (this one was issued under the Act only).
On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to ratify the Emergency Certification for 67B Topsfield Road, under the Act. 
· Emergency Certification, 147 Main Street: The Director provided photos for the Commissioners to view as he described the condition of the property, upon his site visit. He added that the owner has filed a RDA, after the fact for the cleanup, and is planning to erect a barn and garage and will be attending an upcoming meeting to discuss that filing. This Emergency Certification also was issued under the Act only.

On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to ratify the Emergency Certification for 147 Main Street, under the Act. 
· Agricultural Licenses: 
Documents Submitted: 

· Letter from Bob Hazelwood, Re: Nason’s Field, 2/29/16
The Chair advised he received a letter from Mr. Hazelwood regarding the agricultural license for Nason’s Field. The Commissioners reviewed the letter and requested that the Director let him know that the letter was reviewed.

· Smolak’s Forest Management Plan: Randy Johnson of the Agricultural Commission asked to address the Commission regarding the Forest Management Plan. He asked that the Conservation Commission notify the Agricultural Commission when there are agricultural issues being discussed at a meeting. The Chair asked the Director to ensure that the Agricultural Commission be notified. 

· Minutes Review/Approval: After a brief discussion on the minutes of January 21, 2016, the Commission took the following action:
On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Spillman, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to approve the minutes of 2/18/16, 12/17/15, as drafted and so amended. 

On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by DiLuna, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to approve the minutes of 2/4/16, as drafted and so amended. 
7:52PM 
ADJOURN
On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by DiLuna, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to adjourn at 7:52PM. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
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